August 13, 2014
Mr. Fred C. Arfman, PE
Isaacson & Arfman, PA

1287 Monroe Street NE
Albuquerque, NM 87108
Re:
Elan – Santa Monica Place

Conceptual Grading and Drainage Plan

No Engineer’s Date (D18D054B) 
Dear Mr. Arfman,

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 7-14-14, the above referenced plan is approved for Site Development Plan action by EPC.  Address the following comments with the DRB submittal:
1. Previously, you had received Hydrology comments for EPC regarding this site.  The comments were to manage the first flush and provide calculations on a revised Conceptual Grading and Drainage Plan.  The purpose of this comment was to make sure you had sufficient room with the proposed layout for the water harvesting.  Although conceptual water harvesting ponds are shown, no calculations were provided with the resubmittal.  Please provide them with the next submittal.

Per the City Drainage ordinance, the 90th Percentile Storm Event, which is 44 inches, is to be managed. Reduce 0.44 inch by the 0.1 inch for the initial impervious abstraction in Table A-6 of Section 22 of the DPM.  Multiply the remaining 0.34 inch by your impervious area.  This is the portion to retain. 
2.  Isaacson and Arfman prepared the Santa Monica Tracts 1-4 Master Drainage Report which was approved and which includes the area of this site.  The MDP included provisions for the development of Tracts 3 and 4.  However, the MDP did not address further subdivision of Tracts 3 and 4 which was not expected at that time.  Update the MDP to reflect the proposed subdivision of Tracts 3 and 4.  Discuss which property or properties that will be responsible for installing the proposed 42 inch and 36 inch storm drain across Tract 3 and removing the existing pond and storm pipe on Tract 3.  Also address the interim conditions as each smaller tract develops without the others developing.  

Although Tracts 1 through 4 have a cross-lot drainage easement from the Bulk Land Plat, provide a low erosive interim solution such as rip-rap for drainage from the proposed Tract 3B to the existing standpipe in the current Tract 3.

San Vicente Avenue was not included in the basins for this site.  Include San Vicente Avenue in the basin and flow analysis when updating the MDP.

3. Per the Santa Monica Tracts 1-4 Master Drainage Report, the allowable discharge for Tract 3, which is 19.36 acres, is 79.2 cfs or 4.09 cfs/acre.  Since this proposed development is 4.6 acres, the allowable discharge is 18.8 cfs not 23.8 cfs as described in the summary.  The actual proposed discharge in your summary is 18.7 cfs which is 
below the allowable 18.8 cfs.  Revise the summary to reflect the allowable amount as 18.8 cfs.

4. The AHYMO run shows Basin 1 as 7.8 cfs, Basin 2 as 9.3 cfs, and Basin 3 as 1.6 cfs.  However, the flows under the basin descriptions in the grading part of the plan are different and total more than 18.8 cfs.  Revise the descriptions to reflect the correct flows.
5. How much flow is coming from the offsite basin for Tract 4?  How are you addressing those historical flows on your site until Tract 4 and San Vicente Avenue is developed?
If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3994.






Sincerely,






Amy L. D. Niese, P.E.






Senior Engineer, Hydrology

Planning Department
C:
e-mail

file
